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The Montague Depot  

Railroad Museum  

In addition to interesting artifacts, the Montague Museum  

has many historical photographs on display. 

Above:  A Ford Model T touring car at The Stone Garage, 

circa 1926.  Below:  Rowe’s Warehouse and Saloon, built 

in 1887, burned in 1913. 
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The Sis-Q A’s, of Siskiyou County, California, is a chapter of 

The MODEL A FORD CLUB OF AMERICA  
  

 

             

    

 

    

 

 

 

   

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

Please, mail correspondence to:  Richard Giordanengo, 735 Deetz Rd., Mount Shasta, CA, 96067 

                                 *contact Nancy at:   nancyanne61@outlook.com 

  

Visit the Sis-Q A’s website at: SisQAs.caver.com 
 

The Model A Ford Club of America is a non-profit corporation of California and a national                        

historical society dedicated to the restoration and preservation of the Model A Ford automobile 

as manufactured from 1928 through 1931 

 

 

  

 

 
 

  

 

Mark Your Calendar  

              

          Saturday, May 13 – Lunch and Monthly Business Meeting, 11am 

                                             Natalee Thai, 105 E. Miner Street, Yreka 

 

          May 19-21 – Three-Chapter Spring Tour, hosted by Sis-Q A’s 

 

          Saturday, June 3 – Lunch and Monthly Business Meeting, Etna 

 

          Sunday, June 18 – CHVA Father’s Day Car Show, Yreka 

 

      

       

         

 

 

President … Richard Giordanengo 

Vice President ....… Linda Ellison 

Secretary……Nancy Giordanengo 

Treasurer ………………..…. Ann Noel 

Tour Director …………… Mike Spiess  

Newsletter Editor .. Nancy Giordanengo* 
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     The northbound wild geese have finished 

their trek, and I miss seeing and hearing 

them.  Day after day, flock after flock 

streamed overhead in raggedy squadrons, 

beholden only to the laws of Nature.  “We 

are free!” they seemed to cry.  Human beings 

used to be just like that - absolutely free - 

and in some remote corners of the world, 

they still are, I imagine.  For the rest of us, 

freedom is relative and only comes in small 

doses.  Use it wisely 

    The air and soil are warming up nicely 

and wherever I go, it seems, the talk turns to 

gardening.  As buds on the ends of twigs are 

opening into flowers and leaves, lizards are 

basking on the woodpile on sunny days, and 

frogs are croaking from the watery places 

when the sun goes down.  The herds of deer 

are gradually wandering back from wherever 

it is they have been all winter, and so are the tourists.   

    After a little maintenance, the coupe and the sedan look like they are ready for the road.  

After five or six months of dormancy, both started without hesitation and have been out for 

little test runs around the neighborhood.  I should probably give them a good wash, maybe 

even a fresh coat of wax.  

    The planning for our May tour is complete and registrations have been trickling in.  Looks 

like we’ll have a couple dozen people or so (we should have a final headcount before our May 

business meeting).  The tour kicks off with a barbeque at Upper Greenhorn Park in Yreka, on 

Friday, May 19, where the Oregon clubs will meet us at 11 am.  Thank you to those members 

who have volunteered to bring all the picnic food (see page 5).  The day will end in Mount 

Shasta at the Sisson Museum and the state fish hatchery.  Day two we start in Mount Shasta 

with a drive up to Bunny Flat, then back down and over to McCloud for walk through their 

museum, a lunch break, and then a ride out to McCloud Falls, and finish up with a group 

dinner at Casa Ramos Restaurant in Mount Shasta.  The final day will take us from Mount 

Shasta to Weed for a stroll through the Weed Museum, followed by a tour through the Shasta 

Valley, ending in Montague for lunch.  Plan to join us, with or without your Model A. 

    Looking ahead a little, Altha Lindsay has invited us out to her home, in Etna, for our June 

meeting and lunch.  Mike Spiess is putting together some ideas for tour stops around Scott 

Valley to make a whole day out of the trip.  If you have any thoughts on the matter, please 

bring them to the May meeting at Natalee Thai. I look forward to seeing you there.  -  RG             

I’ve been thinking… 

Hedge Creek Falls 
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Sis-Q A’s Business Meeting, April 8, 2023 

 
The meeting was called to order at 11 am, at Natalee Thai Restaurant.  Members in attendance 

were: Dale Green, Mike Spiess, Linda Ellison, Bob and Ann Noel and guests, Frank and Linda 

Spagnolo, and Richard and Nancy Giordanengo. 

Previous Meeting Minutes: Linda Ellison made a motion (second by Mike) to approve the 

March meeting minutes, as printed in the April issue of the Hot Babbitt News. Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report: Ann gave an update of the club finances and assured us that we have 

ample resources to fund the three-chapter tour barbeque and other related expenses.  Linda 

Ellison made a motion (second by Mike) to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried. 

Old Business: Final details for the Three-Chapter Tour were discussed.  A barbeque food list 

was drawn up, and start times and places for each day’s events were finalized.  It was 

suggested that 50/50 raffle tickets could be sold at the Saturday dinner to help offset our costs.  

The CHVA Father’s Day Car Show will go on as planned.  Members were encouraged to help 

out during the event as much as possible, as the volunteer list is a little slim this year. 

New Business: The May business meeting will be held at Natalee’s, and the June meeting and 

lunch will be held in Etna at Altha Lindsay’s. 

Motion to Adjourn:  Linda Ellison made a motion to adjourn.  Meeting was adjourned. 

 

Nancy Giordanengo, Secretary 

  

We’d most certainly  

like to wish You 

a very Happy Birthday! 

 

Pat Witt, May 4 
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Upper Greenhorn Park Barbeque 

Friday, May 19, 11 am 

 

Food and Drink Crew: 

 
      Mike Spiess – Meat, buns, condiments, potato salad, drinks, ice 

      Ann Noel – Cookies, plates, cups, and utensils 

      Linda Ellison – Green Salad 
      Nancy G. – Fruit salad 

 

 

FOR SALE:   
EARLY 1930 FORD MODEL A TUDOR SEDAN 

 

 

Original condition barn find. Complete 

car with matching numbers and Oregon 

title.  Runs, drives, stops.  New wiring, 

roof, floorboards, all windows function.  

A real blast from the past and fun to 

drive.    $7,500 or best offer. 

 

Leave a message and I’ll return your call.    

 

 Todd  (541) 441-6773 
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